
Now Eight Years Old: 
 I have always said it is crazy how time flys in every area of life and that is definitely the case 
personally, but also in our ministry. This past month our third church (Pacata), celebrated their eighth 
anniversary. It seems like just yesterday we were starting in a store front with just a hand full of people and 
now the Lord is blessing them greatly. For their anniversary, they decided to have a family conference on 
Friday and Saturday with their anniversary service on Sunday. Pastor Jorge invited me to preach the 
conference where the theme was specifically about childrearing and on Sunday I preached about the family 
of God. This is one of my favorite themes to preach about and I was able to share importante principles like 
teaching our children to live under authority, obedience, and also biblical discipline. With well over a 
hundred people on Sunday for the service, it is exciting to see how the Lord is blessing them both 
numerically and spiritually.  

Team Work:  
 One of the things that I have learned in the ministry and on the mission field is the importance of 
fellowship, encouragement, and accountability that comes from working as a team. One of the ways we try to 
encourage this is by having a Regional Conference every two years with all of our missionaries that work in 
Latin America. This past month, we were able to meet in Panama to have a week of training, sharing, and 
refreshing. We had several days of classes with each day having a different focus. Monday we looked at 
keeping our focus, vision and priority on the World. Tuesday we looked at ministry principles such as 
investing in someone’s life through discipleship and multiple church planting. On Wednesday, we looked at 
our personal lives and the importance of personal growth; and on Thursday, we looked at the importance of 
working to keep our marriage and family healthy. Praise the Lord for our team that we are able to serve along 
side of and we ask you to pray for Latin America because the need for missionaries is still great.  

Furlough Time: 
 Well it is that time again (it’s hard to believe), that we will be back in the US for our furlough starting 
this June, 2025 until June of 2026. Beth and I are very grateful for the last four years that the Lord has given 
us and how He has blessed us, and the ministry here. We are also thankful for your faithful prayers and 
support during this time on the mission field because without you we couldn’t do what we do. If you would 
like to schedule a meeting with us during our furlough please contact us at ktwbmw73@gmail.com or call 
336-499-2585. We would love to be able to visit and share all that the Lord has been doing over the past four 
years.  

Prayer Requests: 
1. Pray for the pastors and churches here as they face the economic strain.  
2. Pray for the need for missionaries in Latin America.  
3. Pray for the upcoming presidential elections in August. 
4. Pray for us as we prepare and get things ready for our furlough.  

April 2025

mailto:ktwbmw73@gmail.com

